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The Rotary Club of Reno Meets at The National Automobile Museum

Zoom Meeting Information:
New Link!

CLICK HERE TO JOIN MEETING

THE RENOTARIAN
You can join us with Zoom:

Upcoming Events
Lemelson School BBQ

August 27, 2022
11:00 AM - 2:00 PM

Bob Cashell Memorial
Garden Dedication

Bicentennial Park
September 13, 2022
4:30 PM - 5:30 PM

Fall Festival
Bicentennial Park

September 13, 2022
5:30 PM - 8:00 PM

Upcoming Speakers
Kurt Mische

August 29, 2022
PBS Reno

No Meeting
September 5, 2022

Labor Day

Monday’s Program
David Bobzien

Nevada State Office of Energy

Arugula, Pepper, Artichoke Salad
Chicken Parmiggiano, Provolone

Penne, Garlic Crème, Peas
Caponada

Dessert
Vegetarian/Gluten Free Option

David Bobzien serves as 
the Director of the Neva-
da Governor’s Office of 
Energy for Governor 
Steve Sisolak. Mr. Bob-
zien holds a B.A. in Gov-

ernment and Politics from George Mason 
University, and a Masters of Public Adminis-
tration with an emphasis in natural resources 
and public lands policy from Boise State Uni-
versity.

David Bobzien was appointed to the At-
Large Council Member position in 2014 by 

https://zoom.us/j/94706725103?pwd=c1cxS2FyMExHc0xxRVJKUlg3MUdndz09
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The Rotary Club of Reno
Officers and Directors
Gayle Sherman ....................President
David Spillers .....................President Elect
Carl Fuetsch ........ Executive Secretary
Vic Bucher ............................Treasurer
Kirk Allaire ................................ Director
Stacy Asteriadis  ........................ Director
Jim Endres ................................. Director
Debe Fennell ............................. Director
Kim Mazeres ............................. Director
Gayle Sherman ......................... Director

Committee Chairs
Catering ..................................Tina Kahn
Club Administration .......... Carl Fuetsch
Community Service .......Marlene Olsen
 Karen Bickel, Co-Chair
Finance ..................................Vic Bucher
Fundraising ...................... Julie Griffiths
International Projects .... Phil Mahoney
Marketing/PR ..................... Oliver Grosz
Membership ..................... David Spillers
Programs .......................... Debe Fennell
Public Image .................... Debe Fennell
Social ....................................Leslie Farias
Sunshine .............Stefanie Scoppettone
Venue ........ Tina Kahn, Mark Growdon
Vocational .............................Mike Reed
 JoAnne Leonard, Co-Chair
Youth Services .... Kim Mazeres, Jon Olsen

Reno Rotary Foundation
Corry Castaneda ..................... President
Gayle Sherman ..Ex-officio Club V. President
Tom Taelour ....... Ex-officio RRF P. President
Mike Reed ...................................Trustee
Art Rangel ...................................Trustee
Mike Blakely ...............................Trustee
Anne-Louise Bennett .................Trustee
Bill Creekbaum ...........................Trustee
Carl Fuetsch ............................. Secretary
Vic Bucher ............................... Treasurer
John Spears ........................ Investments

Newsletter/Website
David Spillers ......... Newsletter Editor
Julie Griffiths ................... Web-master
Alex Phillips ..................... Web-master
Oliver Grosz ....Reno Rotary Roundup

Honor Roll
Stefanie Scoppettone ..................................$100
Gayle Sherman ...........................................$100

Last Meeting Volunteers 
Thought of the Day: ..................Oliver Grosz
Pledge:  ....................................Kathy Fraser
Scanner .......................Anne-Louise Bennett
Greeter ...............................Phil MacDougall
Online Zoom Greeter: ..............Debe Fennell
Zoom Operator: .......................Kim Mazeres
Sergeant At Arms ................ Shenea Strader
Cashier ...................................Ron Percivalle
Photographer ............................Karen Grosz
Raffle .......................................Julie Griffiths
Secretary ...................................Carl Fuetsch
Set Up/Take Down .......Anne-Louise Bennett
Set Up/Take Down ................... Mike Blakely

Charlie Dodson presented his “180” talk to the 
club. Thank you Charlie for sharing your incredible 
life adventures with us!
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Rotary District 5190 is looking for
District Governor Candidates for 

2024-2025!
Here are the qualifications to be a DG-

nominee:

Unless excused by the (RI) board, the person 
selected as a governor-nominee shall at the time 
of selection:

(a) be a member in good standing of a 
functioning club in the district;

(b) have served as club president for a full term 
or as charter president for at least six months;

(c) demonstrate willingness, commitment, and 
ability to fulfill the duties and responsibilities of 
a governor in section 16.030.;

(d) demonstrate knowledge of the 
qualifications, duties, and responsibilities of 
governor as prescribed in the bylaws; and

(e) submit to RI a statement that the Rotarian 
understands those qualifications, duties, and 
responsibilities, is qualified for the office of 
governor, and is willing and able to assume and 
faithfully perform those duties and 
responsibilities.

If you are interested, Please let President Gayle 
Sherman know. Thank you.

Please, Save The Date for the Dedication of 
the Mayor Bob Cashell Memorial Garden in 
Bicentennial Park.  

At Bicentennial Park (First and Ralston Streets) 
Tuesday, Sept. 13 at 4:30 p.m.

We will dedicate a red, white and blue 
perennial garden to a beloved member of our 
club and former Reno Mayor.

Funds for the garden were raised by individual 
club members. Stay and enjoy the fundraiser 
at the same location starting at 5:30 p.m.

the Reno City Council, to serve the remainder 
of Mayor Hillary Schieve’s vacated term. He 
was elected to a four-year term in 2016.

As a result of his leadership on the City 
Council, Reno was the first city in Nevada to 
join the C40 Compact of Mayors, convened 
the city’s Climate Action Initiative Group to 
build climate change resiliency and reduce 
the city’s carbon emissions, and launched 
“ReEnergize Reno,” an ambitious program to 
improve building efficiency 20% by 2025. As 
part of the program, Reno became the first 
city in Nevada to adopt an energy bench-
marking ordinance, promoting transparency 
in building energy use to increase efficiency.

Prior to his service on the Reno City Council, 
Mr. Bobzien served four terms as an Assem-
blyman representing District 24 in the Nevada 
Legislature. During his legislative career, he 
worked on a wide variety of issues, most no-
tably on conservation and clean energy policy 
including net metering, renewable incentives 
programs, energy efficiency, and the renew-
able portfolio standard. During the 2013 ses-
sion, Mr. Bobzien chaired the Assembly Com-
merce and Labor committee and shepherded 
landmark legislation retiring Nevada-serving 
coal-fired power plants.

David Bobzien
New Member! Kathy Fraser is the newest 

member of the Rotary Club of Reno. Welcome 
aboard Kathy! Thank you for joining our club.
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Mike Reed gave his “180” talk to our club. Thank 
you Mike for sharing your very interesting journey 
through life and the University of Nevada system!

Reno Rotary Foundation Board of Directors Candidates

Steve Kent
Steve Kent is a trial attorney with 42 years of 

experience handling business litigation, 
defending serious personal injury lawsuits 
and aviation crash lawsuits. Steve has been a 
Certified Civil Trial Advocate with the National 
Board of Trial Advocates for over 30 years. 
Steve has represented and defended Walmart 
Inc. in Northern Nevada for over 30 years. 
Steve was called by upon by the insurers to 
defend the Reno Air Races after the 
catastrophic crash that killed 11 and injured 
60. Steve was asked by the Washoe County 
Bar Association to teach debt collection to 
local lawyers.  He is Reno Office Managing 
Partner for top 25 large national law firm, 
Gordon Rees Scully Mansukhani, LLP. Steve 
has been married to Mayla for 46 years and 
has 3 children and 7 grandchildren. Steve 
grew up in a Rotary family in Fallon, Nevada 
working in the family grocery, feed and 
building supply stores and is a 3d generation 
Rotarian, 4th generation Nevadan, and has 
been in the Reno Rotary club over 30 years 
serving on many committees including fund 
raising, exchange students, group study, and 
the Board of the Reno Rotary Foundation 
where he rewrote the bylaws to more 
accurately reflect the missions and goals. 
Steve looks forward to the opportunity to 
serve the Club on the Board again.

Charlie Dodson
I have significant experience in dealing with 

finances.  I have two MA degrees, one in 
physical education the other in educational 
administration.   With those degrees I was 
responsible for the athletic department 
budget at The American School in London for 
10 years including coaches salaries, 
transportation, officials, tournament 
expenses and operating budget. For a period 
of time I had to use zero based management 
to control the athletic budget.   At that time I 
was an  owner and partner in the American 
Basketball Camp in Leysin, Switzerland a 
position I held for 21 years responsible for all 
finances which included housing students 
and staff.  Finally, as an administrator I 
oversaw budgets at Sage Ridge School.

“There can be no better 
introduction to the life of a 
community than one that comes 
through the local Rotary club.”
Paul Harris, My Road to Rotary
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Bob Moore
Bob Moore is an UNR graduate, with a 

Bachelor’s Degree in Physics.

His first professional job was at Lynch 
Communications in Reno. They designed and 
manufactured common carrier equipment for 
the independent (non-Bell) telephone 
companies. Common Carrier was an industry 
term for bad-ass modems between telephone 
company Central Offices (CO).

He then started Lockwood Moore, Inc with 
Ray Lockwood in 1975. They initially sold 
typewriters and electronic calculators. They 
gradually moved up to Word Processing 
Systems, then PCs, copiers, computer 
networks, and now we provide complete 
integration of security cameras, copiers-
printers, servers and all things IT to meet 
today’s Network Security demands. Ray 
Lockwood retired in the early ‘80s and has 
passed.

In younger years Bob enjoyed flying, scuba 
diving and skiing.

Bob joined The Rotary Club of Reno in the 
early to mid ‘90s, and served as President the 
first year we went to Burning Man. 

He started a new office in the Sacramento 
area, spending weekdays there, so he joined 
the Rotary Club of Roseville.

Eventually he brought on a GM for the 
Sacramento office and rejoined the Rotary 
Club of Reno. 

His recent activities and energies are directed 
towards his new office building. The architect 
has called it “The Spaceship”. It was designed 
and built in 1984 when the architectural 
community was into spaceships and lunar 
landers. It is an eye-catcher.

Bob and his wife Nancy have three grown 
children and two grandchildren.

Stefanie Scoppettone
Stefanie was born in New York and grew up 

in northern California, where she graduated 
from UC Berkeley, and later worked at San 
Jose State in information systems while 
earning a master’s degree at SJSU in English.  
She is also a proud graduate of UNR, earning 
a Ph.D. in 1996, also in English.  

For almost 30 years Stefanie worked in the 
computer industry, first as a programmer/
analyst and then in large account sales at the 
Burroughs Corporation, which later became 
Unisys.  Her role was in sales and large 
account management, maintaining long-
term customer relationships for both public 
and private sector accounts in Nevada, 
California and Oregon.  Some of these efforts 
required multi-year systems development, 
installation, and implementation schedules, 
and numerous subcontractors.  

Stefanie’s second and very rewarding career 
was as a fundraiser and development officer.    
She worked at UNR at the Business College 
when Mike Reed was Dean, and for six years 
for the Health Sciences Division and the 
School of Medicine, where she assisted in 
completing the campaign for the William N. 
Pennington Health Sciences Building.  She 
retired from UNR in 2013, and continues to 
provide consulting services to several local 
nonprofit organizations.

Reno Rotary Foundation Board of Directors Candidates

Club of Reno
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P.O. Box 1750

Reno, NV 89505  
info@renorotary.org

David Spillers, Editor, 
DigiPrint Corporation

(775) 786-4464
david@digiprintcorporation.com

Rotary Club 
of Reno

Of the things we think, say or do

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL  
and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL  
to all concerned?

way test
theNotes

The Renotarian
Published by

THE ROTARY CLUB OF RENO

Club of Reno

Rotary started with the vision of 
one man — Paul Harris. The Chi-
cago attorney formed the Rotary 
Club of Chicago on 23 February 
1905, so professionals with di-
verse backgrounds could ex-
change ideas, form meaningful, 
lifelong friendships, and give back 
to their communities.
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